

September 15, 2023

Dear Family and Friends of RoseWood Village,

I am writing today to inform you that we have had 10 residents of Innovations Memory Care test positive for COVID. The responsible parties of those residents have been notified, as well as the primary care providers for those residents. Initially, residents with symptoms were tested. As per our protocol, we notified our contact at the Health Department, and we were advised to test any residents who were exposed to the residents who tested positive. After doing this, we identified the total of 10 positive residents, although all of them do not have symptoms at this time.

The Health Department also recommended utilizing disposable dishes and cutlery when serving meals for Innovations residents and minimizing travel between assisted living and Innovations by our team members as much as possible.

Because of the nature of the social patterns for Innovations Residents, there has been a higher than usual likelihood of exposure so we will test our residents again on Monday.

Our team members are wearing face masks at this time, and we encourage any visitors to wear face masks while visiting Innovations. Visiting is not restricted. We will keep you updated with any changes or news. As always, please reach out if you have any questions or concerns regarding this situation to either me, or Kristina Wysong, our Director of Health and Wellness at dhw.gbd@rosewoodvillage.com.

Sincerely,

Judi Cleary
Executive Director
ED.GBD@rosewoodvillage.com